

# 2024 届高三英语试题

## 考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷共 150 分。考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 请将各题答案填写在答题卡上。

## 第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选 项。听完每段对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读 一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9. 18.

C. £9. 15.

答案是C。

1. How many books has Fiona received?

A. Three.

B. Four.

C. Five.

2. What are the speakers doing?

A. Climbing up a hill.

B. Having a rest.

C. Waiting for someone.

3. Why was Carl at the hospital?

A. He was meeting a doctor.

B. He was looking after his wife.

C. He was visiting his daughter.

4. What is the problem with the man?

A He can't see the sign clearly.

B. He has parked in a wrong place.

C. He has no ticket for the movie.

5. What are the two speakers mainly talking about?

A The weather of Paris. B. A terrible accident.

C. A piece of news.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个发 中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后 小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Mother and son.

B. Teacher and student.

C. Schoolmates.

【□○高三英语 第1页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



?. What does the woman say about Ms. Patty? A. She is humorous. B. She is strict. C. She is responsible. 听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。 8. Which family holiday programme does the man recommend? A. The one on the 18th. C. The one on the 20th. B. The one on the 19th. 9. Where will the woman probably go? A. France. B. Spain. C. Greece. 听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。 10. What did Susan do right before the conversation? A. She visited her brother. B. She called John Reeves. C. She toured the company. 11. What does Susan think of the company? A. It's crowded. B. It's famous. C. It's big. 12. Who is Michael? C. John's boss. A. Susan's brother. B. Tara's husband. 听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. What did the man lose? B. His credit card. C. His driving license. A. His phone. 14. Why does the woman agree to the man's request? A. He reserves the hotel in cash. B. He shows the woman his ID card. C. He provides two forms of identification, 15. What will the man probably do next? A. Look for his passport. B. Put away his credit card. C. Report the situation to the bank. 16. Where does the conversation probably take place? B. In a hotel. C. At a police station. A. In a bank. 听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. When will the event be held? A. From January 10th to February 12th. B. From January 12th to February 10th. C. From January 12th to February 12th. 18. How much should a couple with a child of 8 pay for their entrance? A. \$10. B. \$20. C. \$30. 19. Which event is new this year? A. An ice sculpture exhibition. B. A fancy dress exhibition. C. A flower show. 【□○高三英语 第2页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



20. Where will the food shops be?

A. Beside the amusement rides.

B. In the center of the site.

C. Next to the entrance.

# 第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

#### A

### **Painting and Decorating Course**

Duration: 70 hours

Qualification: Painting and Decorating Certification

Exams Included: Yes

Delivery Method: Online download or post

#### What You Will Learn

The Painting and Decorating Course has been designed to give students a full overview of the industry and will put you on the fast track to success. The course is designed for individuals who would like to work in the decorating industry. It's filled with information that will put you on the right path to starting a career in this field. Painting and decorating provides students with a wide range of possible skills to learn. You will gain a full overview of the skills you will need to learn to work in the painting and decorating business, and how you can start your own business.

#### Introduction to the Course

This is an online course, which provides students with the unique ability to study the curriculum in their own time and at their own pace. Most students can continue working full time and finish the course in a reasonable amount of time. Furthermore, you will find the course to be incredibly easy to go through thanks to the flexible modules.

Upon course completion, you will be required to complete and pass a multiple-choice exam and then you will be awarded your certificate.

#### Contact

3

Complete a short form and one of our advisors will be in touch to tell you how your staff can have access to all of our courses for a low monthly fee. For more information, please call us at your convenience. Click here to find out more about how we can help train your staff.

- 21. Who will choose the training course?
  - A. People working in the decorating industry.
  - B. People wanting to start their own business.
  - C. People wanting to get many kinds of skills.
  - D. People wanting to start a career in decoration.

【➡高三英语 第3页(共10页)←】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

张

世

3

X

>

Y



22. Which of the following best describes the course?

- A. Flexible in learning time.
- B. Costly but worthwhile.
- C. Abstract and interesting.
- D. Complicated but practical.
- 23. What is the purpose of filling out the form?
  - A. To receive information about discounted course fees.
  - B. To find out more about the training courses.
  - C. To schedule a meeting with the advisor.
  - D. To inquire about staff training options.

B

An important person who has made a huge impact on my life is Savannah. Savannah is my twin sister and my life would be completely different without her. Everyone always thinks it's amazing to have a twin and it is but it's also not. People always beautify having a twin. They say it's natural to be good friends, which is true, but nobody ever talks about the negative side of it.

People also say things like "Who's the smarter twin?" As twins, we are constantly getting compared. In the second grade, she got admitted to a class for advanced students. In 6th grade she was put into advanced math. I finally got put into advanced math for 8th grade but it still wasn't enough because by then she was in a class that was two years ahead and mine was just one. So people called me the dumb twin.

I played soccer from the ages 5-9. I quit when I was 9 because people decided Savannah was better and I didn't want to hear it anymore. She still plays. We also played softball together when we were 10-11. I quit that too mainly for the same reason.

One day when I was in 7th grade, Savannah, our friends and I were at top golf for one of their birthdays. We were almost done playing. My friend Allison said, "Savannah, how does it feel to be losing to the unathletic twin?" Allison didn't play any sports either, but since she wasn't a twin, she wasn't getting compared to anyone.

I could write a million stories about who's the prettier twin? Who's the uglier twin? Who's the funnier twin? It never really ends. Even though we get compared, I still love Savannah and she has made such a huge impact on my life.

As I've gotten older, it has less of an effect on me when people compare us. I have realized that there is always going to be someone out there comparing us and there is nothing I can do about it. I am growing into my own person.

24. What is rarely discussed about twins according to the text?

A. The appearance.

B. The bad side.

C. The difference.

D. The friendship.

【□高三英语 第4页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

- 25. Why was the author thought stupid?
  - A. She did very badly in class.
  - B. She learned advanced math in Grade 8.
  - C. She liked to compare herself to Savannah.
  - D. She was worse than Savannah in her studies.
- 26. Why did the author give up /softball?
  - A. She had lost interest in it.
  - B. She was injured in a match.
  - C. She was laughed at by teammates.
  - D. She played it worse than Savannah.
- 27. What is the author's attitude towards being compared at last?)

A. Acceptable.

B. Unclear.

C. Doubtful.

D. Negative.

C

Denmark retired after practicing medicine for <u>73</u> years and then volunteered her services until she couldn't anymore. She died at the age of 114.

I met her by phone when the pediatrician (儿科医生) couldn't figure out what was wrong with my baby. On the phone, she talked with me for more than 30 minutes. I took her advice, and my baby was better about 10 days later. She never charged me.

"You keep on doing what you do best as long as you can," she was famous for the words. And it turned out her advice about actively helping others was as good as her medical advice.

Obviously, we can't all live as long as Dr. Denmark. But recent research has shown that volunteering provides a longevity boost similar to the effects of adding multiple servings of fruits and vegetables to your daily diet. Specifically, older adults who volunteer are at 24 percent less risk of early death. The positive impact of giving and volunteering on older people goes beyond that. According to the research, adults over 55 who give their time for others have an easier time with everyday tasks. Besides, volunteers experience 250 percent less cognitive decline leading to dementia (痴呆).

According to a new study in the Journal of Happiness Studies, people who volunteer report higher levels of happiness and life satisfaction. The study took it a second step and followed people who began volunteering—monitoring their responses from the time they started volunteering. The longer they volunteered and the more they volunteered, the greater level of happiness they reported.

You may already be volunteering your time. But if you're not, consider the charities you support. Think about the skills you might be able to offer them. You are likely to be glad about what you do.

【□○高三英语 第5页(共10页)□】

 官方微信公众号: zizzsw
 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 官方网站: www.zizzs.com
 微信客服: zizzs2018

更

紐



28. What can we infer about Denmark?

She retired at the age of 73.

- P She volunteered for 73 years.
- C. She was patient and professional.
- D She once forget to charge the author.

- 29. How many benefits of volunteering are mentioned in paragraph 4?

A. 1.

B. 2.

C. 3.

D. 4.

微信客服:zizzs2018

30. What does the author try to do in the last paragraph?

A. Seek support.

B. Encourage people to volunteer.

C. Offer solutions.

D. Advise about sharpening skills.

31. What's the text mainly about?

A. The kindness of a doctor.

B. The struggle of child-raising.

C. The process of being a volunteer.

D. The benefits of volunteering.

I

China has built in Kunming City, Yunnan Province, the Germplasm (种质) Bank of Wild Species, a comprehensive national database for the collection and preservation of wildlife germplasm resources. As of the end of 2020, the bank preserved 85,046 copies of 10,601 wild plant seeds for protecting wildlife germplasm resources. Preserving dried and frozen seeds, the bank provides technological support for the protection and research, makes use of China's wildlife germplasm resources, and plays a major part in international biodiversity conservation.

The importance of science and technology for biodiversity conservation is increasingly obvious. When remote sensor monitoring was not available, agricultural technicians had no choice but to go for field studies, which could barely meet the need for large-scale, fast and nondestructive (非破坏性的) monitoring of crop conditions and timely prevention and control of diseases and pests. Nowadays, remote sensor monitoring has been applied in agricultural production in China, allowing agricultural technicians to analyze the movements of insect pests and evaluate plant diseases and insect pests by monitoring remotely the vegetation growth, coverage, surface temperature, humidity and other indicators.

In the Internet era, information technology has made the processing of massive data possible and created wider and more convenient platforms for biodiversity conservation in China, including Chinese Virtual Herbarium, Plant Photo Bank of China, and National Animal Collection Resource Center. The emergence of databases and digital programs in recent years is driving China to turn around its seriously threatened biodiversity.

From the collection and storage of information to the management and analysis of resources, the constantly improving biodiversity information network has realized the exploration and use of massive biodiversity data, providing a solid foundation for China's

【□高三英语 第6页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



biodiversity conservation and research. Biodiversity conservation and science and technology are <u>inextricable</u>. Only by making science and technology a strong support for biodiversity conservation can humankind guard the Earth and build a beautiful world of harmony among all beings on the planet.

32. What can we learn about the bank from paragraph 1?

A. Its crisis.

B. Its role.

C. Its administration.

D. Its staff.

- 33. What do researchers hardly need to do with the help of remote sensor monitoring?
  - A. Evaluate plant diseases and insect pests.
  - B. Analyze the tracks of the pests of plants.
  - C. Go to fields to control the plant diseases.
  - D. Satisfy the need to monitor crop conditions.
- 34. What does the underlined word "inextricable" in the last paragraph probably mean?
  - A. Linked.
- B. Competitive.
- C. Inadequate.
- D. Inessential.

- 35. Which can be a suitable title for the text?
  - A. The Germplasm Bank of Wild Species Develops Fast
  - B. Technologies Promote Chinese Biodiversity Protection
  - C. China Has Made Great Efforts to Process Massive Data
  - D. Information Technology Contributes Much to Many Fields

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

## Tips for Self-discipline When You Study

Regulating ourselves is incredibly important because it can build self-esteem. When we achieve the goals we set for ourselves, we get a boost of confidence. 36. Here are some tips for self-discipline.

\_\_3\_\_\_

Self-discipline is the easiest when things that distract you from your studies are out of sight. If you find yourself disturbed by external distractions like your cell phone, then by all means, turn it off. Nothing is going to happen in the 45 minutes when you are going to sit down to study.

## Give yourself a break

Giving yourself a break doesn't mean abandoning all self-discipline. \_\_\_\_\_. Set a watch or timer (not the phone-it is turned off) for 45 minutes. Study for 45 minutes, making sure that nothing interferes (妨碍) with you. Then, at 45 minutes, take a scheduled 5- to 7-minute break. Appropriate break will enhance your efficiency significantly.

## Reward yourself

If you want to be more motivated, you will need something more tangible. So, set up a

【□高三英语 第7页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



8

reward system. It is recommended that septing your timer for its minutes. If you've made it reset has then give yourself a reward.

### . I with small things

Self discipline is not a natural them but a learned skill. Self discipline comes from the specified exercise of willpower. 46. So you can adjust your execution (美麗) over and over to get closer to your goal. Start by forcing yourself to study for just 20 minutes with particle breaks in between. Then, once that becomes relatively easy, set for 45 minutes.

- Remove disturbance
- B. Do away with perfect timing
- The can improve many aspects of our lives
- D. But you don't get benefits from mechanical repetition
  - Schedule mini-breaks into your study session strategically
- F. You can take time to remove the mess from your study area
- By doing so, your willpower for studying will be improved greatly

## 第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共20小题;每小题1.5分,满分30分)

Jason Arday's school teachers were clear with him as he grew up. Life was going to be
41 for him.

Arday's autism (孤独症) and a condition called global development delay were \_\_12\_ at the age of just three. It \_\_43\_ that he was unable to speak until he was 11. and he couldn't read or \_\_44\_ until he was 18.

Not many teachers at school had any <u>45</u> in him. Educational psychologists and behavioral experts were very <u>46</u> in their assessment that he would definitely <u>47</u> in later life and he would need assisted living.

However, at 37, Arday was 48 as the University of Cambridge's youngest ever black professor.

Arday, who will start his 49 as a professor of sociology of education at the world-renowned university Monday, said the 50 to his extraordinary rise was perspective.

"I never \_\_51 \_\_ any of it as a deficit (缺陷), mainly because my mother never spoke to me of my being disadvantaged in any way," he said.

"Even my speechlessness before 11 years old was a(n) 52. It allowed me to better burned human interaction," he said. "Those observations came to 54 as I learned to read and write as a young man."

Arday's mother helped him engage with the world in different ways, through music, particularly song lyrics and the use of sound to <u>55</u> things. Modern Celtic musician Enya

【□高三英语 第8页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



國

谷

要

K

内

鉄

FF

Ħ

was his childhood \_\_56\_.

Arday said, "My 57 had always told me that I was blessed. I was very fortunate and I would go on and do great things. Now, I don't think any of us could have 58 I might get to this point. But if I 59 to achieve anything in my life, it was surely because of the 60 people I had around me 7

41, A different	B tough	C, interesting	D. shocking
42. A. confirmed	B. removed	C. cured	D. measured
43. A. informed	B. reminded	C. meant	D. requested
44. A. listen	B. sleep	C, walk	D. write
45. A. behavior	B. reflection	C. belief	D. appreciation
46. A. confused	B. confident	C. hopeful	D. surprised
47. A. struggle	B, fight	C. survive	D. settle
48. A. considered	B. appointed	C, imagined	D. rewarded
49. A. holiday	B. company	C. work	D. treatment
50. A. approach	B. promotion	C. promise	D. key
51. A. left	B. saw	C. served	D. predicted
52. A. miracle	B. blessing	C. surprise	D. access
53. A. find	B. develop	C. observe	D. display
54. A. mind	B. light	C. attack	D. life
55. A. make sense of	B. make use of	C. take care of	D. take charge of
56. A. favorite	B. game	C. sadness	D. nightmare
57. A. teacher	B. headmaster	C. colleague	D. mother
58. A. preferred	B. regretted	C. guessed	D. wished
59. A. wanted	B. needed	C. happened	D. managed
60. A. stressful	B. amazing	C. normal	D. ambitious
AM			

第二节 (共 10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Hotpot has a long history of over 1,000 years in China. It used to <u>61</u> (favor) only in winter, but recently hotpot has been appearing on tables all year round.

Chongqing Hotpot is the staple dish of the city. Hotpot restaurants in Chongqing are

【□〉高三英语 第9而(共10页)←】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018

嵌

类

3

玉

<del>>.</del>

相

祭

悶



everywhere—if you look up on the street you are in, chances are that you 67 (stand) exactly near a hotpot restaurant.

(usual), the taste of food can reflect the attitude and status of life there. As a symbol) food in Chongqing, it reflects that people there have the sense of integrity and embrace the diversified culture. Almost everything \_\_\_\_\_ is eatable can be cooked in hotpot, so eating hotpot is a must when you come to Chongqing!

## 第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

When I was in high school, I had a kind teacher about whom I would never forget. I was not the best when it came to write essays. In a literature class, he waited patient for me to finish my essay. Hardly had I left the classroom when I turn around and said to him, "I do enjoy your class." When I told him meant a lot much to him than I thought. He seemed really touching and appreciated my simple comment, just knowing that one of his student truly enjoyed his work. I realized that it was meaningful act of kindness that brightened a teacher day.

## 第二节 书面表达(满分25分)

你校英文报开设了关于个人心理健康的新栏目。请你以"Maintaining Mental Health"为 题写一篇短文投稿,内容包括:

- 1. 你的理解;
- 2. 你的建议。

## 注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 题目已为你写好。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

【□○高三英语 第10页(共10页)□】



# 2024 届高三英语试题参考答案

## 听力部分录音材料

听力部分。该部分分为第一、第二两节。

注意:做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转 涂到答题卡上。

停顿 00'10"

现在是听力试音时间。

M; Hello. International Friends Club. Can I help you?

W.Oh, hello. I read about your club in the paper today and I thought I'd phone to find out a bit more.

M: Yes, certainly. Well, we are a sort of social club for people from different countries. It's quite a new club we have about 50 members at the moment, but we are growing all the time.

W: That sounds interesting. I'm British actually, and I came to Washington about three months ago. I'm looking for ways to meet people. Er, what kinds of events do you

M: Well, we have social get-togethers, and sports events, and we also have language evenings.

W: Could you tell me something about the language evenings?

M: Yes. Every day except Thursday we have a language evening. People can come and practice their languages you know, over a drink or something. We have different languages on different evenings. Monday Spanish; Tuesday Italian; Wednesday German; and Friday French. On Thursday we usually have a meal in a restaurant for anyone who wants to come.

W: Well, that sounds great. I really need to practice my French.

M.OK. Well, if you can just give me your name and address, I'll send you the form and some more information. If you join now, you can have the first month free.

试音到此结束。

听力考试正式开始。

停顿 00'10"

请看听力部分第一节。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

第一节

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

【☆高三英语・参考答案 第1页(共10页)◆】

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 11



停顿 00'02"

例如:现在你有5秒钟的时间看试卷上的例题。

停顿 00'05"

你将听到以下内容:

M: Excuse me. Can you tell me how much the shirt is?

W: Yes, it's nine fifteen.

停顿 00'02"

你将有5秒钟的时间将正确答案标在试卷上。

停顿 00'05"

衬衫的价格为 9 镑 15 便士, 所以你选择 C 项, 并将其标在试卷上。

现在,你有5秒钟的时间阅读第1小题的有关内容。

停顿 00'05"

(Text 1)

M;Oh, what beautiful presents Aunt Mary bought for you! What else have you got, Fiona?

W: I've also got three books. The Three Musketeers, Treasure Island and Robinson Crusoe.

And what about you, Jim?

(Text 2)

M: Would you like to stop for a rest now?

W:Oh, let's keep going. We are almost at the top of the hill.

(Text 3)

W: I saw Carl at the hospital. I wonder if his wife is ill.

M: His wife is fine. His daughter just had a baby and he was visiting her, I think.

(Text 4)

W:Sir, don't you see the no parking sign?

M:I won't be here long. My wife will finish her movie in five minutes.

W: Sorry, sir, not even for one minute. You'll get a parking fine if you don't go.

(Text 5)

M. Hello, Annie, you look very excited, why?

W:Don't you hear a piece of exciting news?

M: What is it? Come on, tell me!

W: Paris will host the 2024 Olympics.

第一节到此结束。

第二节

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

【☆高三英语・参考答案 第2页(共10页)◆】

12 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



听下面一段对话,回答第6和第7两个小题。现在,你有10秒钟的时间阅读这两个小题。 (Text 6)

W: Hi, Mark. What class did you have just now?

M:Oh, Ms. Patty's history class.

W:Ms. Patty? She is really smart and knows different kinds of knowledge.

M:I can't agree with you more. She is the kind of teachers you can talk to freely.

W:Oh, yes. She speaks softly, so I like her. In addition, she has a good sense of humor.

听下面一段对话,回答第8和第9两个小题。现在,你有10秒钟的时间阅读这两个小题。

(Text 7)

W:Do you have any family vacation programme in your travel agency?

M; Let me see. There is one on the 18th. The 19th is full and the 20th is not good because it's just for two people.

W: Where are the destinations?

M: France, Spain and Greece. The cheapest one is in France but this is in an apartment. If you want to stay in a hotel, it will cost less to go to the Hotel Playa in Spain.

W:OK. What kind of hotel is it?

M: It has three stars. It doesn't have its own beach but it has a swimming pool and children's club.

W: That's OK.

听下面一段对话,回答第 10 至第 12 三个小题。现在,你有 15 秒钟的时间阅读这三个小题。 (Text 8)

M: Good morning, Susan Brown?

W: Yes, good morning.

M; Oh, I'm John Reeves. I manage the Sales Department here in Rusko International. You can call me John.

W:OK, John.

M: Have you already been shown around the company?

W:Yes, I got here at 9:00 am, and Tara gave me a tour of the place.

M: And what do you think of the place?

W: It's a lot bigger than I thought it would be.

M: Yes, a lot of people say that. Now we have over 50 people working here. Well, where did you hear about Rusko International?

W: From my brother, Michael Brown. He worked for you a couple of years ago. And he always speaks well of you.

M:Oh, I remember him. You'll say hi to him from me, won't you?

W. Sure.

【☆高三英语・参考答案 第3页(共10页)◆】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 13 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



听下面一段对话,回答第 13 至第 16 四个小题。现在,你有 20 秒钟的时间阅读这四个小题。 (*Text* 9)

W:Good evening. May I help you?

M: Yes, I have a reservation here tonight, but I have a little problem.

W: What's the matter?

M:Well, my credit card was lost this afternoon. Would it be possible to use your phone to report the situation to the bank?

W: Of course. There's a phone on that table over there.

M:OK, thank you. Could you let me check into the hotel without a credit card?

W: Well, we don't normally do that. Did you make your reservation with the lost credit card? M: No. I used a different card.

W:OK. Well, if you have two forms of identification, I can use the other credit card number to check you in.

M: That's great! I have my passport and my driving license right here.

W: Excellent. I'll check you in, and you can call the bank from your room if you like. 听下面—段独白,回答第 17 至第 20 四个小题。现在,你有 20 秒钟的时间阅读这四个小题。(*Text* 10)

M; Hello, everyone. The Winter Carnival is coming soon. We prepare different kinds of activities for it. I'd like to take this opportunity to talk about our plan for the Winter Carnival this year. We plan to hold the event from January 10th to February 12th at the Sky Site. We suggest an entrance fee of \$10. You can also bring your children aged 12 or under. No admission charge for them. The site will be divided into six areas. In the center, there will be a flower show. It is a good place to take pictures. To the side of the flower show, there will be two areas for amusement rides. We will set up 30 rides in these areas. This year, there will be two new events—a fancy dress competition and an ice sculpture exhibition. We will set up a tent for the fancy dress competition. If you are good at designing clothes, bring your works to the competition. Finally, next to the entrance, there will be four food shops where visitors can enjoy food from around the world, such as Italian food, Chinese food, Japanese food, Mexican food and so on. We have attached a map for your reference. You can pick one up at the ticket office. That's all. Thank you.

第二节到此结束。

现在,你有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。 听力部分到此结束。

## 试题答案

#### 听力:

 $1\sim5$  AACBC  $6\sim10$  CAABC  $11\sim15$  CABCC  $16\sim20$  BABAC

【⇨高三英语・参考答案 第4页(共10页)↓】

14 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



### 阅读理解:

21~23 DAA

A 篇: 本文是应用文。文章主要介绍了粉刷与装潢的在线培训课程的相关事项。

- 21. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据文章 What You Will Learn 部分可知,该课程是为那些想从事装饰行业的人设计的。
- 22. A 【解析】细节理解题。根据文章 Introduction to the Course 部分可知,学生可按照他们自己的时间和节奏来学习这门课程。
- 23. A 【解析】细节理解题。根据文章 Contact 部分第一句可知,填写表格的目的是方便学生接收有关课程费用的折扣信息。

24~27 BDDA

- B篇:本文是记叙文。文章讲述了作者和 Savannah 作为双胞胎姐妹在成长中的烦恼。
- 24. B 【解析】细节理解题。根据第一段最后一句可知,人们认为双胞胎是一对天生的好朋友,但从来没有人谈论过作为双胞胎的缺点。
- 25. D 【解析】推理判断题。根据第二段可知, Savannah 在学习上比作者更优秀。所以人们称作者为"愚蠢的双胞胎"。
- 26. D 【解析】细节理解题。根据第三段可知,作者在 5~9 岁期间踢足球,在 9 岁时放弃了,因为人们认为 Savannah 踢得更好。出于同样的原因,作者也放弃了打垒球。
- 27. A 【解析】推理判断题。根据最后一段可知,随着年龄的增长,人们的比较对作者的影响越来越小。作者也慢慢接受了被人们拿来与双胞胎姐妹 Savannah 做比较这件事。

 $28\sim31$  CCBD

- C篇:本文是说明文,主要介绍了参与志愿活动的好处。
- 28. C 【解析】推理判断题。根据第二段第二句和第三句可知,Denmark 很有耐心且很专业。
- 29. C 【解析】细节理解题。根据四段可知,本段提到了参与志愿活动的三个好处:长寿、能更好地处理日常事务和降低患老年痴呆的风险。
- 30. B 【解析】推理判断题。根据最后一段可知,本段的目的是鼓励人们参与志愿活动。
- 31. D 【解析】主旨大意题。通读全文可知,本文主要介绍了参与志愿活动的好处。

32~35 BCAB

- D篇:本文是说明文。数字技术发展助力中国生物多样性保护。
- 32. B **【解析】推理判断题。**根据第一段可知,中国西南野生生物种质资源库在保护生物物种 多样性中起重要的作用。
- 33. C 【解析】推理判断题。根据第二段第二句可知,当遥感监测不可用时,农业技术人员别无选择,只能进行实地研究。换言之,在遥感监测的帮助下,他们不去实地也可以及时地知道农作物的病害情况。
- 34. A 【解析】词义推测题。根据最后一段最后一句可知,生物多样性保护和科技是密不可分的。由此可知,inextricable 与 linked 意思一致。
- 35. B 【解析】主旨大意题。通读全文可知,数字技术发展助力中国生物多样性保护。

【☆高三英语・参考答案 第5页(共10页)◆】

微信客服: zizzs2018

15 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



36∼40 CAEGD

七选五:本文是说明文。文章介绍了在学习时如何保持自律。

- 36. C 【解析】根据上文"当我们实现自己设定的目标时,会增强我们的信心"可知, C 项"它能够 改善我们生活的许多方面"承接上文。
- 37. A 【解析】根据上下文可知,本段主要讲人们容易被手机之类的外界因素所干扰的问题,A 项符合语境。
- 38.E 【解析】根据本段的小标题和段落的内容可知,本段主要讲我们要注意休息,E 项符合 语境。
- 39. G 【解析】上文主要讲如果你想更有动力,你需要建立一个奖励机制, G 项"通过这样做,你 的学习意志力会大大提高"符合语境。
- 40.D 【解析】根据上文"自律来自对意志力的反复锻炼"可知,D项"但是你不会从机械的重复 中获益"符合语境。
- $41\sim45$  BACDC  $46\sim50$  BABCD  $51\sim55$  BBCDA  $56\sim60$  ADCDB

完形填空:本文是记叙文。三岁被诊断出患有孤独症和一种被称为全面发育迟缓的疾病,十一 岁才开口说话的 Jason Arday 成为剑桥大学史上最年轻的黑人教授。

- 41. B 【解析】考查形容词。对他来说,生活将会很艰难。
- 42. A 【解析】考查动词。Arday 三岁时被诊断出患有孤独症和一种被称为全面发育迟缓的 疾病。
- 43. C 【解析】考查动词。这意味着他直到十一岁才会说话,直到十八岁才会读写。
- 44. D 【解析】考查动词。参见上一题解析。
- 45. C 【解析】考查名词。学校里没有多少老师对他有信心。
- 46. B 【解析】考查形容词。教育心理学家和行为专家对他们的评估非常有信心,他们认为 Arday 在以后的生活中肯定会苦苦挣扎,且需要生活援助。
- 47. A 【解析】考查动词。参见上一题解析。
- 48. B 【解析】考查动词。然而在 37 岁时, Arday 被任命为剑桥大学有史以来最年轻的黑人 教授。
- 49. C 【解析】考查名词。Arday 将于周一开始在这所世界知名大学担任教育社会学教授。他 说,他能出人意料地崛起的关键在于他看问题的视角。
- 50. D 【解析】考查名词。参见上一题解析。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 51. B 【解析】考查动词。我从不认为这是一种缺陷,主要是因为我母亲从未对我说过我在任 何方面处于劣势。
- 52. B 【解析】考查名词。即使我在十一岁之前说不出话也是一种好事。
- 53. C 【解析】考查动词。它让我更好地观察人与人之间的互动。
- 54. D 【解析】考查名词。当我年轻的时候学习阅读和写作时,这些观察变得生动起来。
- 55. A 【解析】考查动词短语。Arday的母亲帮助他以不同的方式与世界接触,通过音乐,特别 是歌词和使用声音来理解事物。

【☆高三英语・参考答案 第6页(共10页)◆】

微信客服: zizzs2018

16 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 56. A 【解析】考查名词。现代凯尔特音乐家 Enya 是他童年最喜爱的音乐家。
- 57.D 【解析】考查名词。我母亲总是告诉我,我是有福气的,我是非常幸运的,我会继续做伟 大的事情。
- 58. C 【解析】考查动词。现在,我想我们中没有人能猜到我会走到这一步。
- 59.D 【解析】考查动词。但如果我在生活中取得了什么成就,那肯定是因为我身边的那些了 不起的人。
- 60. B 【解析】考查形容词。参见上一题解析。
- 61. be favored 62. Besides 63. to socialize 64. and 65. released
- 66. illnesses 67. are standing 68. Usually 69. symbolic 70. that

## 语法填空:

- 61. be favored 【解析】考查被动语态。主语 It 和谓语动词 favor 为逻辑上的动宾关系,故此处 应用被动语态。
- 62. Besides 【解析】考查介词。根据句中的 two other 可知,此处需要用介词 Besides,表示 "除……之外(还)"。
- 63. to socialize 【解析】考查非谓语动词。动词不定式在此处作后置定语,修饰名词 way。
- 64. and 【解析】考查连词。分析句子可知,此处应用 and 来与该空前的 chatting, eating, drinking并列。
- 65. released 【解析】考查非谓语动词。该句是由 with 引导的独立主格结构,逻辑主语 bone nutrients 和动词为逻辑上的动宾关系,故此处应用动词的过去分词作补语。
- 66. illnesses 【解析】考查名词单复数。illness 是可数名词,意为"(某种)病"。根据该空前的修 饰词 some 可知,此处应用其复数形式。
- 67. are standing 【解析】考查时态。根据上下文语境可知,此处应用现在进行时。
- 68. Usually 【解析】考查副词。Usually 为副词,意为"通常来说",修饰其后一整句话。
- 69. symbolic 【解析】考查形容词。根据该空后的名词 food 可知,此处应用形容词来修饰名词。
- 70. that 【解析】考查定语从句。该句是由关系代词 that 引导的定语从句。先行词是不定代词 everything,只能用 that 在从句中作主语。
- 说明:1. 有拼写或大小写错误的作答不给分。
  - 2. 除所列答案外, 若试评过程中发现其他可接受答案, 经评卷专家组讨论确认后也可给分。

## 短文改错:

When I was in high school, I had a kind teacher about whom I would never forget. I was

not the best when it came to write essays. In a literature class, he waited patient for me to writing patiently

finish my essay. Hardly had I left the classroom when I turn around and said to him, "I do

enjoy your class." When I told him meant a lot much to him than I thought. He seemed really

【☆高三英语・参考答案 第7页(共10页)◆】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 17 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



touching and appreciated my simple comment, just knowing that one of his student truly touched students

enjoyed his work. I realized that it was ∧ meaningful act of kindness that brightened a

teacher day.

teacher's

- 71. 删除 about 【解析】考查介词。关系代词 whom 在定语从句中作宾语,修饰先行词 teacher,不需要介词。故将 about 删除。
- 72. write writing **【解析】考查非谓语动词。** when it came to... 是固定搭配,意为"说到某事"。其中 to 为介词,后面的动词要用-ing 形式。
- 73. patient patiently 【解析】考查副词。waited 为动词,要用副词修饰。故将 patient 改成 patiently。
- 74. turn turned 【解析】考查时态。这里是描述过去发生的动作,所以要用一般过去时。
- 75. When What 【解析】考查名词性从句。What 在此处引导主语从句,作 told 的宾语。
- 76. much more 【解析】考查形容词比较级。根据后面的 than I thought 可知,这里的 much 应该用比较级 more。
- 77. touching touched 【解析】考查形容词。touched 意为"感激,受感动",用来修饰人。本句的主语是 He,所以此处要用 touched。
- 78. student students 【解析】考查名词单复数。one of the +名词复数,表示"······之一"。故将 student 改成 students。
- 79. 在 meaningful 前面加 a 【解析】考查冠词。act 意为"行为,行动",是可数名词。所以要在 meaningful 前面加 a。
- 80. teacher teacher's 【解析】考查名词所有格。本句句意:我意识到这是一个有意义的善举,它照亮了教师的一天。由此可知,teacher 和 day 之间是所属关系。所以要将 teacher 改成 teacher's。

### 书面表达:

### 参考范文:

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

## Maintaining Mental Health

Maintaining mental health is crucial in our fast-paced high school life. It means finding balance and inner peace. To me, it involves keeping a positive mindset and caring for emotional well-being. Understanding mental health involves self-care. Just as we maintain physical health, we must nurture mental health, acknowledging emotions, seeking support, and practicing self-compassion. Occasional stress is normal, but persistent negativity may need professional help.

The following tips may be helpful for you. Self-care; Establish a routine with activities you enjoy to reduce stress. Connections; Maintain strong bonds with friends and family for social support. Healthy Lifestyle; Prioritize diet, exercise, and sleep for a healthy mind.

【□○高三英语・参考答案 第8页(共10页)□】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018



Mindfulness: Practice meditation for stress management.

In summary, "Maintaining Mental Health" means acknowledging its significance and taking steps for self-preservation. By embracing self-care and seeking help when needed, we can ensure mental well-being, leading to a fulfilling life.

## (一)评分原则:

- 1. 本题总分为25分,按5个档次给分。
- 2. 评分时, 先根据文章的内容和语言初步确定其所属档次, 然后以该档次的要求来衡量, 确定或调整档次, 最后给分。
  - 3. 词数少于80的,从总分中减去2分。
- 4. 评分时应注意的主要内容:内容要点、应用词汇和语法结构的丰富性和准确性及上下文的连贯性。
- 5. 拼写与标点符号是语言准确性的一个方面。评分时应视其对交际的影响程度予以考虑。 英、美拼写及词汇用法均可接受。
  - 6. 如书写较差以致影响交际,可将分数降低一个档次。

#### (二)评分标准:

第五档(21~25分):完全完成了试题规定的任务,完全达到了预期的写作目的。

覆盖所有内容要点。

应用了较多的语法结构和词汇。

语法结构或词汇方面有些许错误,但为尽力使用较复杂结构或较高级词汇所致;具备较强的语言运用能力。

有效地使用了语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。

第四档(16~20分):完全完成了试题规定的任务,达到了预期的写作目的。

虽漏掉一两个次重点,但覆盖所有主要内容。

应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。

语法结构或词汇方面应用基本准确,些许错误主要是因尝试较复杂语法结构或词 汇所致。

应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文结构紧凑。

第三档(11~15分):基本完成了试题规定的任务,整体而言,基本达到了预期的写作目的。

虽漏掉一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。

应用的语法结构和词汇能满足任务的要求。

有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,但不影响理解。

应用简单的语句间的连接成分,使全文内容连贯。

第二档(6~10分):未恰当完成试题规定的任务,信息未能清楚地传达给读者。

漏掉或未描述清楚一些主要内容,写了一些无关内容。

语法结构单调,词汇知识有限。

有一些语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响了对写作内容的理解。

【⇨高三英语・参考答案 第9页(共10页)↓】

19 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



20

较少使用语句间的连接成分,内容缺少连贯性。

第一档(1~5分):未完成试题规定的任务,信息未能传达给读者。

明显遗漏主要内容,写了一些无关内容,原因可能是未理解试题要求。

语法结构单调,词汇知识有限。

较多语法结构或词汇方面的错误,影响对写作内容的理解。

缺乏语句间的连接成分,内容不连贯。

不得分(0分):未能传达给读者任何信息。内容太少,无法评判;所写内容均与所要求内容 无关或所写内容无法看清。

【⇒高三英语・参考答案 第10页(共10页)◆】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



# 关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







21

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830